
R.W. CORKERY & CO. PTY. LIMITED 
Geological and Environmental Consultants 

ABN: 31 002 033 712 
 

Brooklyn Office: Orange Office: Brisbane Office: 
1st Floor, 12 Dangar Road 62 Hill Street Level 19, 1 Eagle Street 
BROOKLYN  NSW  2083 ORANGE  NSW  2800 BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 

Phone: (02) 9985 8511 Phone:   (02) 6362 5411 Phone: (07) 3360 0217 
Fax: (02) 9985 8208 Fax:   (02) 6361 3622 Fax:   (07) 3360 0222 
Email: brooklyn@rwcorkery.com Email:   orange@rwcorkery.com Email: brisbane@rwcorkery.com 
   

EMAIL TRANSMISSION 
 

IF THIS TRANSMISSION HAS BEEN SENT TO YOU BY MISTAKE: 
The content of this Email message and any attachments may be privileged, in confidence or sensitive.  Any unauthorised use is expressly prohibited.  If you have received this Email in error please notify the sender and delete the Email.  

Email may be corrupted or interfered with.  R.W. Corkery & Co. Pty. Limited cannot guarantee that the message you receive is the same as that which was sent.  At the discretion of R.W. Corkery & Co. Pty. Limited we may send a paper 
copy for confirmation.  In the event of any discrepancy between paper and electronic versions, the paper version is to take precedence. 

 
Z:\Jobs 531 to 1000\582\Post-Determination_58209-\58215_DRAFT Further Modified Preferred Project_Aug 2011\Letters\582_101011_Gillies_e.docx 

TO: Nicola Gillies EMAIL: nicola.gillies@mallesons.com 
 
ORGANISATION: Mallesons DATE: 10 October 2011 
 
COPY:  REFERENCE: 582 
 
NO. OF PAGES (including attachments): 1 
 
SUBJECT: Re:  Contingency Stockpile Area 
 

 Confidential  Please Reply For Follow-up Urgent   For your information 
 
MESSAGE: 
 
Greetings Nicola 
 
I have set out below my response to the matters raised by the Department of Planning and Infrastructure in 
relation to the above. 
 
Firstly, the additional clay/shale to be extracted from Cell 2 has already been accommodated in the material 
movements listed in Table 1A.  This can be established through reference to the Column titled “Excavation of 
Clay/Shale” which shows the excavation 5 200 000 tonnes of material, i.e. the full amount of clay/shale 
extracted from all three cells. 
 
Secondly, there appears to be a misunderstanding with respect to the need for clay/shale to be used to 
“backfill” the area of the recycling and re-processing facility (“Cell 4”) once the facility is decommissioned 
and removed.  The final landform displayed on Figure 2.20 (Amended) in the FMPPR would be achieved 
solely by pushing/relocating the materials from the acoustic mound and adjoining southern and southwestern 
bund walls.  The final landform in this area does not require the use of any clay/shale extracted on site by 
Dellara or imported to site.  The reference on Page 11 of the Overview Report to the VENM/clay/shale 
simply refers to the materials recovered from the acoustic mound and adjoining bund walls. 
 
Finally, in light of the above, there would be no extra material stored and moved around the site awaiting 
emplacement into “Cell 4”. 
 
I trust this adequately satisfies the Department’s enquiry. 
 

Regards  
 
 
Rob Corkery 

 
 


